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GENERAL LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE 
8 December 2023 
 
Present: Councillors A Holmes (Chair), Lakin & Chambers 
 
Officers:          
                      Olu Idowu – Head of Legal Services 
                       
 

58/23 Appointment of Chair 
 
The Sub-Committee resolved to appoint Councillor A Holmes as Chair 
 

59/23 Apologies 
 
There were no apologies. 
 

60/23 Late Items to be Introduced by the Chair 
 
There were no late items 
 

61/23 Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

62/23 Exclusion of the Press and Public 
 
Resolved in accordance with section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 to 
exclude the press and public from the meeting during discussion of the following item 
of business on the grounds that it involved the likely disclosure of exempt information 
as defined in Paragraphs 1 and 2 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Act and that the 
public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public interest in 
disclosing the information. 

 
63/23  Determination of the validity of an application for  
                Review of Premises Licence at The Greyhound, 76  
                Friar Gate, Derby DE1 1FN 

 
The Sub-Committee considered a report from the Director of Public Protection and 
Streetpride asking them to determine whether the application for Review of the 
Premises Licence at The Greyhound, 76 Friar Gate, Derby DE1 1FN is to be 
considered as valid in accordance with section 51 of the Licensing Act 2003. 
 

Meeting Commenced: 
Meeting end 
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The Sub-Committee considered all the written evidence before them and took account 
of verbal submissions made by  (Licensing Team, Derby City Council). 

 
The Sub-Committee noted that other than the single occurrence of noise alleged to 
have occurred on 25 November 2023, the balance of the supporting material forming 
the majority of evidence related to historic allegations going back to 2010 and which 
were not within the authority or control of the current licence holder. 
 
It was reported that since the new licence holder had taken over responsibility for the 
Greyhound public house on 27 October 2023, there had only been one single 
allegation of noise nuisance reported by , on 25 November 2023. This was 
currently being investigated by a Senior Environmental Health Officer. It was noted 
that one breach did not make for a nuisance in the circumstances irrespective of the 
history of the premises.  
 
Resolved to reject the application for review. 
 
 

MINUTES END 




